

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 14, 2023
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a special session Tuesday, February 14, 2023 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present was Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 9:25 am. 
RE: AMBULANCE FUND

Auditor Michelle Norris informed the Commissioners she had contacted the State Board of Accounts and was informed the ambulance fund should be a 4000 fund number instead of the currently assigned fund number of 1102.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve ordinance 2023-07 to establish the Martin County Ambulance Service Fund, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT ARPA REQUEST

Solid Waste Management District Interim Director, Robin Haulk, came before the Commissioners to inform them the City of Loogootee had voted to give the Solid Waste Management District $15,000 in APRA money to help support the recycling center.  It was discussed in the recycling center board meeting last week, if the City of Loogootee would give $15,000 in funds, the Commissioners would also give $30,000 from ARPA.  This money is needed by the SWMD because they are out of funds due to equipment breakdowns and the recycling market collapsing after COVID.  Interim Director Haulk stated he does not have enough funds in the account to make payroll next Friday the 24th.  Interim Director Haulk stated these monies will sustain the SWMD until the asset fee is received in June.  Baring no other major breakdowns, they should be able to run sufficiently and gradually improve the financial situation.    

President George stated the SWMD is going to have an executive session with the board on Thursday February 16 to discuss issues.  The Commissioners want it to be known it is not their plan to shut down the recycling center, which is the last thing they want to do.  


Taxpayer Gary Smith commented he has researched the markets for the recycling center.  It is a commodities-based market, some years are lean and other years are good financial years.  Money has not been made in a while, but Mr. Smith believes the center has been close to breaking even.  Mr. Smith stated the articles he read stated it is a low period for recyclables right now but analysts are expecting an upturn in the market.  If the SWMD can keep generating the loads of tonnage in cardboard, out of County pickup will be needed due to an insufficient amount of cardboard recycling being generated within the County.  
More efficiency is coming with the refurbished cardboard baler.  The cardboard baler is the heart of the recycling center.  The baler the center had been using for years was only capable of processing a bale an hour.  The loaner baler they are currently using bales two bales an hour.  The refurbished baler ordered by SWMD will process eleven bales an hour.   Mr. Smith stated the recycling center may want to look at bringing in more cardboard because it will be able to be baled efficiently.  Mr. Smith stated the APRA money will be used to bridge the gap of funding.  

Interim Director Haulk stated a semi load of cardboard can be sent out each week right now.  One semi load of cardboard was sent out yesterday and another load is going out later this week.  There is a warehouse full with eight to ten semi loads of cardboard waiting to be baled from when the baler was down.  There is money sitting there in cardboard waiting to be sent out, but the loads brought in every day consume the current baling rate of two bales an hour, they do not have the resources to bale the excess in storage.  
Commissioner Roush stated he had a meeting yesterday and the experts he talked to are not expecting the recycling market to come back for several years because most of the cardboard went overseas to China.  Commissioner Roush was told the market will come back; the question is when.   

A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve $30,000 in ARPA funds to be given to Solid Waste Management District contingent on the decision of the SWMD board regarding the budget spending, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Taxpayer Mary Smith asked if there had been any charge regarding a medical director for the ambulance service.  President George stated that would be announced on Tuesday February 21st at the Commissioners’ meeting.  Taxpayer Gary Smith asked if there have been any billings out to insurance companies.  President George responded they are really working on that.  There has been trouble with the start of service date with Medicare.  The ambulance service started on August 22nd but Medicare is trying to set the start of billing date as October 6th.  Runs since October 6th are currently being billed and first payment will be received on February 24th.  Councilman Monty Gregory asked if runs from August 22nd to October 6th could be billed for payers other than Medicare.  President George stated he believed they could be billed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:46 am with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 21, 2023 @ 5:30 pm.
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